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School Drinking Water  
Tested – Safe! 

     The Washington Township School District is always striv-
ing to ensure a safe school environment for our students.   
With this in mind the District contracted with RK Occupa-
tional & Environmental Analysis Inc. to test the schools’ 
drinking water for lead and copper contamination.   We are 
happy to report that the schools’ water supply passed all 
State and Federal standards for drinking water.   On March 
23, 2016 sixteen water samples were taken from Brass Cas-
tle and Port Colden schools for testing of lead and copper.   
Sampling results showed that lead and copper levels were 
far below the recommended action levels required by the 
State.   In addition, fourteen of the sixteen samples taken, 
had no detectible levels of lead.    

The District will continue to monitor its drinking water to 
ensure that it is safe for students and staff! 
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Calendar Updates 
Just a reminder that since we did not utilize all of our 
weather emergency days this year there are some changes 
to the end of the year calendar.  
 
May 26, 27, and 30 – Schools will be closed for the Memo-
rial Day Holiday.    
 
Thursday, June 16th will be an early dismissal for students.  
 
Friday, June 17th will be the last day of school for students 
and will be an early dismissal day.   
 
6th Grade Promotion Ceremony will be held on Friday, June 
17th at Warren Hills High School at 7:00pm.  
 
Continue to check the District’s on-line calendar for updat-
ed school events.    

Reminder for All Parents from 
the School Nurses 

     When you take your child to the Doctor or Emer-
gency Room for immunizations, physicals, stitches, 
broken bones, surgery, etc., please provide documen-
tation for the School Nurse. This should indicate date 
and name of immunization(s), diagnosis of injury, ill-
ness, and gym status as necessary.  Gym/Physical ac-
tivity restriction notes should indicate participation 
level (if any) and date student may return to all activi-
ties without restrictions. This ensures maintenance of 
your child’s optimal health during school and keeps 
health records current. 
 

     Now that we are experiencing warmer weather, 
please remember to apply sunscreen to your child 
before they come to school. Children may not carry 
sunscreen on their person to school, and it cannot be 
applied by staff members at school. 
 
 

     In preparation for next school year, if your child 
will require medications for the 2016/2017 school 
year, visit the district’s Health Office webpage and 
download the appropriate forms to be completed by 
your child’s physician. Links are provided on the left 
hand side of the webpage for the appropriate forms 
(ie, asthma, food/insect allergy, diabetes manage-
ment, seizure management, and all other medica-
tions, including over the counter medications). The 
Health Office website can be found at the following 
address: https://sites.google.com/a/washtwpsd.org/
wtsd-health-offices/home 
 
     Any questions, please contact your child’s School 
Nurse: 
Port Colden: Janine Barzdines, RN, 689-0681, ext 1507 
Brass Castle: Katie Wikander RN, 689-1188, ext 1607 



First Grade Reading Fair 
 The first grade students at Port Colden School participated in a reading fair in April organized by Ms. Graham 
and Mrs. Cooper. It was a part of a school-wide enrichment project that supported our reading curriculum. The stu-
dents chose a book, read the book, and then created a presentation board highlighting the story elements. The stu-
dents were so creative! The projects were displayed in the gym for all of their families to see. Thank you to all of the 
students, parents, and first grade teachers for your support! 
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Port Colden Craft Club! 
     On April 19th the Port Colden Craft Club visited The Chelsea in Belvidere for an intergenerational afternoon.  The 
students and residents had a great time making decorations for the rooms at The Chelsea.  It was a fun filled afternoon 
and we hope to visit again! 



Counselor’s Corner — May 2016 
     I’ve come to look forward to my 5:00 am text each morning from one (or both) of my college kids. Rowing practice 
starts bright and early and I guess they just like reminding me of how much they miss me J … or something like that. 
Having the convenience of a quick text to my daughter, Caeley to see what time she needs to be picked up after prac-
tice is so convenient…  but, do you remember the days when we could only reach family members by the ‘land line’ 
phone attached to a wall? I get worried now if I don’t hear from my mom daily or multiple times a day… - and yes, I did 
actually call the police once when she didn’t answer my texts and phone calls – she was not happy answering the door 
at midnight in her robe – um… her phone was off.  
 

     One of the greatest challenges with our technology is that it is ever-present in our lives. We are reachable 24/7. This 
also means that our children are reachable at all hours of the day and night, in their rooms, at their friends homes, on 
holidays and weekends – their social circles are no longer limited to school hours and ‘playdates.’ Inappropriate use of 
technology which may lead to Cyberbullying, was once predominantly a middle or high school problem. However, this 
is increasingly an issue with our younger, elementary school population. Texts, facebook, email, tweets, skype, insta-
gram, snap chat etc. are how many of us socialize; we should not be surprised that our children are doing so as well.  
 

     As our children get older, their social lives get more complex and their access to technology and social media contin-
ues to expand. I would like to share some developmentally appropriate guidelines with you all as parents/guardians. It 
is our mutual responsibility to educate our children and encourage responsible, respectful, safe behavior that allows 
our children to benefit from technology while curbing online misuse or cruelty.  
 

     Please take a moment and review my personal reminders and helpful tips regarding ‘healthy’ use of technology: 
  

-First and foremost, elementary school age children should all have their electronic use monitored. See what they are 
posting, check their messages, limit usage. This is the time to teach proper use of technology. It is as important and 
basic as teaching a toddler proper table manners... 
 

 -Make sure that your child is comfortable with real-world social skills before they start interacting on line. There is a 
sense of ‘make-believe’ and a detachment from reality that exists with technology. That feeling of anonymity is the 
heart of inappropriate cyber use. 
 

-Do not share passwords with friends. This is a life lesson – passwords are private (yes – they should share their pass-
words with parents.) 
 

-‘Chats’ that are part of online games (such as Xbox Live) can get out of control fast; be wary of communication with 
anyone that your child does not know (I mean really know as a personal friend.) 
 

-Reminder: all private information can be made public quickly and easily; digital footprints are real. Everything is 
searchable. 
 

-There are definitive consequences, social, punitive, legal, for online discriminatory and/or harassing behavior. 
 

-Innocent bystanders can become perpetrators if they pass on, forward or share inappropriate emails/texts/photos. 
 

-Always let your child know who they can speak to when they are aware of inappropriate cyber use. Our students know 
that they can speak with me, and I encourage you to reach out if you are aware of a specific situation.   
 

     It is a good time to remind our kids that the Golden Rule applies online - if they wouldn’t say something to 
someone’s face then they should not text it, post it, tweet it, or share it ... There are social challenges that we all face 
with expanding technology. Instructing our children in the proper use of social media/technology is as essential as re-
minding our youngest of basic manners like ‘please and thank you.’ It is our obligation to make technology a tool that 
our children use safely and responsibly.   
 

     As always you can reach me via email dtierney@washtwpsd.org or by phone 908-689-1188 ext 611. Look for an up-
date on our Township initiative for Habitat for Humanity – grand total from Penny Wars coming soon (our amazing vol-
unteers are still counting the pennies ;)) 
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MAY 2016 – Respect for Technology  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 

 

3 Please set your 
privacy settings 
on your devices 
to protect your-
self 

4 Sharing photos of 
yourself should be 
saved for your real 
friends 

5 Gossiping and 
sharing rumors 
online is just like 
saying it in per-
son… Be Kind, 
don’t spread ru-
mors 

6 When doing your 
homework, turn off 
your phone and t.v. 
so you can focus 
better 

7 

8 9 Think of some 
activities that you 
can do this month 
without your 
phone, computer 
or t.v. 

10 Make sure 
the messages 
you are sending 
on your phone 
are respectful 

11 Cyber-bullying 
is serious and can 
even be consid-
ered a crime… al-
ways be kind 
online 

12 When playing 
video games with 
others (like Xbox 
Live) don’t share 
personal infor-
mation 

13 Be aware of who 
you are contacting 
on line – if you 
don’t know them in 
person, they are a 
stranger 

14 

15 16 Let an adult 
know if you are 
uncomfortable 
with something 
you see online 

17 Let your true 
character shine 
online – be kind, 
respectful and 
polite 

18 When asked, do 
not share your 
user name or pass-
word information 
(except to share 
with your parents) 

19 Instead of tex-
ting your friend 
this afternoon, 
call them on the 
phone ;) 

20 Ask your friends 
and family to play 
an old fashioned 
game this weekend 
– how about Mo-
nopoly? 

21 

22 23 Remember: 
your text messag-
es never go away 
– even when you 
delete them 

24 Respect the 
privacy of others 
when you are on 
your phone or 
computer 

25 When you are 
eating a meal with 
friends or family – 
put your phone 
away and enjoy 
each other! 

26 Turn off your 
phone this week-
end and play out-
side ;) 
  

27 

No School 
28 

29 30 No School 
  
Happy Memorial 
Day! Celebrate 
someone who 
served our coun-
try today! 

31 What activi-
ties did you dis-
cover this month 
when you left 
your video 
games, phone 
and t.v. behind? 

   

 

 

 “Turn off your email; turn off your phone; disconnect from the Internet; figure 
out a way to set limits so you can concentrate when you need to, and disengage 

when you need to. Technology is a good servant but a bad master.’ G Rubin 






